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May 12, 2011

Dear Friend:

Thank you for writing.  To win the future for America, we must ensure all our students receive a complete and competitive education from cradle through career.  I appreciate your perspective on this important issue.

 

In order to maintain America's leadership in the 21st century, our Nation must win the race to educate our children.  Too many of our young people do not finish high school or college, and we lag behind other countries in math and science education.  We must make our classrooms places of high expectations and high performance, where every student is prepared for secondary education and new careers in our fast-changing economy.

 

My Administration is committed to supporting our students and has made historic investments to strengthen our education system, including our Race to the Top challenge—the most ambitious education reform our country has seen in generations.  By engaging local leaders and educators to develop standards of excellence in teaching and learning, Race to the Top focuses on what is best for our students by turning around our lowest performing schools, developing and rewarding effective teachers, adopting meaningful assessments, and tracking progress so successful schooling models can be replicated.  And, since 21st century careers will demand a workforce that is fluent in science, technology, engineering, and mathematics, my Administration's Educate to Innovate campaign aims to enlist and empower talented teachers in these fields.

 

This year, I have called upon Congress to replace No Child Left Behind with a law that reshapes the Federal role in education around several key principles.  First, we must create a new framework which readies all students for college and a career.  Second, we must invest in teachers—our most important resource—and ensure we have great teachers in every classroom and great principals at every school.  Third, we must foster innovation and focus on results by incorporating more learning and enrichment in and out of school.  And fourth, we must equip every student with the skills necessary to succeed today and tomorrow.  If we work together, our Nation will once again have the highest proportion of college graduates in the world.

 

Thank you, again, for contacting me.  To learn more about my Administration's work, please visit:  www.WhiteHouse.gov/Issues/ Education.

Sincerely,

Barack Obama



